Key, Lori

From:

Sent: Monday, November 16, 2020 5:42 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: ICE and Ventura County

To whom it may concern,

| have recently learned that "in Ventura County, our Sheriff’s Office continues to help ICE separate families in our
community by allowing immigration agents access to office space in our jail and helping them detain some people in
Sheriff custody." as stated from the group CAUSE. We want to end the local law enforcement's connection to ICE and
their involvement with federal deportation.

Immigrants are not criminals. Local law enforcement's connection to federal deportation also often leads to profiling
and stereotyping, leading to harmful actions in the local space. ICE is a harmful group and "we want an end to ICE
transfers by the Ventura County Sheriff’s Office!" (CAUSE)

Thank You,
Sujitha Polimera



